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  Term 2 Week 10 3rd July 2019 

COMING EVENTS 

Thursday 4th July 
Junior Touch Football Gala Day 

Friday 5th July 
Last day of Term 2 
KG 100 Day Party 
End of Term Reward 

Monday 22nd July 
Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23rd July 
1st day of Term 3 for students 

Friday 26th July 
National Tree Day 

Tuesday 6th August 
Zone Athletics Carnival 

Wednesday 28th - Friday 30th August 
Stage 2 Excursion  - Morisset 

 
P&C MEETINGS 

Our next meeting will be held on  
Tuesday 23rd July 2019 at 6pm in the staffroom. 

Permission Notes and  
Payments Due 

Year 6 High School Enrichment Activities 
Note due Friday 5th July 

PSSA $50 
1st Instalment $25 OVERDUE 
2nd Instalment $25 due Friday 5th July 

KG 100 Days Party  
Note OVERDUE 

Junior Touch Football Gala Day $15 
Note and Money OVERDUE 

Stage 2 Excursion $259 
Final balance due Friday 2nd August 

Stage 3 Excursion $345  
Note and $50 Deposit OVERDUE 

Matific $11 
OVERDUE 

Voluntary Contribution $40 

Principal’s Message 
 
 

BEST WISHES MRS WESTWOOD 
 

It is with a heavy heart that on behalf of the 
school we say goodbye to Mrs Westwood, our 
beloved STEM and 3/4 teacher. Mrs Westwood 
has been a teacher at our school for 31 of her 
35 year career with the Department. She has 
seen many of our students grow into young 
adults and then bring their own children to 
Cardiff North. 
 

In the short time that I have been Principal at 
Cardiff North, I have known Mrs Westwood to be 
a sensitive and caring lady with an absolute 
passion for technology.  
 

Our students absolutely adore her and the 
wealth of STEM knowledge she has brought to 
our school. She has introduced our kids to 
robotics, coding and even virtual reality.  
 

Mrs Westwood has also shared her technology 
knowledge with staff both within Cardiff North 
PS and also across the country through her 
website.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

……..continued over 



 

Principal’s Message Continued 
 

Mrs Westwood will be missed by our staff for 
her kindness and ability to always ask how 
others are travelling during their school day, 
even when she hasn’t always been well herself. 
It is the thoughtful nature in Mrs Westwood that 
as a staff we will miss the most. 
 

I can only imagine what Mrs Westwood is 
feeling today as she embarks on a new and 
very exciting chapter in her life. Luckily for the 
children of the future, technology will continue 
to be a passion she is pursuing, as she 
educates future generations of teachers to 
explore the world of technology as only she 
can. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank a 
very special lady for the amazing contribution 
that she has made to education and also for 
being instrumental in establishing the STEM 
culture at Cardiff North. 
 

So Steph, thank you for inspiring others through 
your love of technology and through your kind 
heart.  
 

Best wishes for a wonderful retirement. 
 

In the words of Mrs Westwood, 
 

“Don’t let your sparkle not shine.” 
 

 

Have a happy holiday everyone! 

 
 

Allyson Corrigan 
Principal 
Cardiff North Public School  
A proud member of the Cardiff Community of Schools 

REPORTS 

Semester 1 Reports are being sent home today. 
We would like to congratulate our students for their 
improved results. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

NAIDOC CELEBRATIONS AT CNPS 
We held our NAIDOC celebrations on Monday this 
week. Students enjoyed a fun filled day of activities 
and expanded their cultural awareness. We would 
like to thank the parents and community that came 
together to help support us to embed Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Island culture into our school. The 
Parent Workshop was a very powerful session to 
build relationships within our school community and 
begin to create our very own Acknowledgement of 
Country.  

Students were entertained by the Cardiff High 
School Aboriginal Dance Group and enjoyed 
listening to the wealth of knowledge shared by 
community members. Our Yarning Circle is now 

officially opened and we encourage you to use it as 
an area to have a yarn while waiting to pick your 
children up in the afternoon. When the weather 
warms up, teachers will be taking learning outdoors 
and utilising this area as part of their everyday 
lessons.  

The staff verse student netball game was an 
exciting way to end the day and celebrate our 
wonderful sportsmanship at CNPS. Thank you Mrs 
McMurray for organising a wonderful day. 

 

PSSA 

Last week’s PSSA games were cancelled due to 
rain affected grounds at Glendale East Public 
School. There are no games scheduled for this 
Friday. 

The next games are home games against Garden 
Suburb Public School on Friday 26th July. (Week 1 
next term) 

 

 



CANTEEN NEWS 

  

Canteen volunteers are still needed for 

Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.  

 

Please contact the office if you can help 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 
14th Aug 
6:00pm 
Library 

Parent Information Session 
You will be introduced to our dedicated staff, who 
will present visual snapshots of what we offer our 
students at Cardiff North. You will be provided 
with a ‘welcome pack’ and meet our school 
wellbeing mascots. 
 

Tuesday  
10th Sept 
9.30-11am 
Library 

Parent & Child Sessions 
Students will meet  their buddies and enjoy a tour 
of our school. They will be introduced to our 
mascots for their first lunch and play time at our 
school. Parents will have the opportunity to 
explore healthy lunchbox options from a ‘Good for 
Kids’ healthy eating advisor. 
 

Thursday  
19th Sept 
9.30-11am 
Hall 

Literacy & Numeracy  
Parents will learn about the Early Action for 
Success Initiative. K-2 students begin school with 
a strong team of staff who ensure their continual 
improvement. The role of the Instructional Leader 
and Interventionist K-2 is complimented by our 
learning support team. Scholastic book packs will 
be distributed. 
Classroom Visit 
Children will experience a variety of activities 
which will support them in a smooth transition to 
kindergarten. Opportunities to develop 
relationships with other students will occur in a 
highly supportive environment. 
 

Tuesday 
24th Sept 
2-3pm 
Hall 

Wellbeing Information 
School wellbeing procedures will be 
communicated to parents. Our learning support 
team will provide information on school readiness 
and support programs. 
Classroom visit 
 

Tuesdays 
and 
Thursdays 
Kindergarten 
Room 
2-3pm 

Kinder Transition Days 
Students will experience full kindergarten style 
lessons during these visits with support from their 
buddies and the orientation team. 

Dates: Thursdays 17th, 24th and 31st of 
October and Tuesdays the 5th, 12th and 
19th of November.  
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thursday 4th July Monique Anderson 

Friday 5th  July Leone Wood 

Monday 8th - Friday 19th July  School Holidays 

Monday 22nd  July Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23rd July Donna Hatton 

Wednesday 24th July Monique Anderson 

Thursday 25th July Monique Anderson 

Friday 26th July Kristy Hobson 

Uniform Shop Hours 
 

 TUESDAYS and  

WEDNESDAYS from 2.45pm 
Order forms available from the office  

EFTPOS is now available in the Uniform Shop 
during Uniform Shop hours. 

Please note that there is a 1.9% transaction fee to use this 
facility. 



NAIDOC DAY 



NAIDOC DAY 



NAIDOC DAY 



Year 6 Opportunity and Enrichment Afternoon 

Cardiff High School 


